[image: image1.png]



Tintwistle C. E. (A) Primary School         

            ‘Confidence, Competence, Creativity’
11th January 2019
Happy New Year Everyone!
The year has got off to an exciting start with crime scenes and coprolites and we have welcomed three new nursery children. If you know anyone who has children due to start school in September please do remind them to apply for reception places through the Derbyshire website as soon as possible, late applications go to the bottom of the list. Nursery admissions are handled directly by school.
The new housing development is just beginning and the Local Authority are planning to ensure that the school is expanded to in order to accommodate the additional children, we’ll keep you updated when we have more details. We have also been granted funding in order to adapt the paths in the school garden and make them more accessible to children with mobility difficulties, which should also make things a lot easier for our youngest children with very little legs.

We Won!
We are delighted to be able to tell you that we won the High Peak Radio Competition for the best school Christmas song – thank you so much everyone who voted. Every child in the school should be very proud of their beautiful singing, especially the choir. Thank you Mrs Bott! Our prize will be a recording session in school which we are looking forward to very much.
Awards
We achieved our Artsmark Silver award at the end of December and have just been awarded the Silver level of the Green Tree awards – thank you Miss Corkin! We place a great deal of emphasis on our creative curriculum and outdoor learning and the children clearly enjoy the activities that they are involved in. Thanks to all our parent helpers for supporting our activities and providing lifts, it is much appreciated.

Art Day in School

On Wednesday Peter Swidrak will be coming into school to show the children an exhibition of art and lead workshops with every class. We look forward to showing you our creations.
Parents’ Evenings will be held on Monday 11th February and Wednesday 13th February and online booking will open on Thursday, please contact the office if you have any problems.
Staff Training Days

 Please don’t forget that school will be closed on 14th and 15th February for staff training, we are all renewing our two day paediatric first aid certificates.
Jo Griffin, Headteacher
